Freedom of Information Act 2000
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:

Please can we have the following information, which we require to carry out a Student Housing Needs Assessment in line with the Council's Student Housing SPD:

1. The number of University owned or nominated student bed spaces in Leicester (including the University of Leicester's Oadby Halls of Residence).
The Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.
You may wish to contact the University’s directly.
2. The number of bed spaces in purpose built student accommodation (excluding University owned or nominated bed spaces).
The Council does not hold an up to date list of this type of accommodation.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

3. The number of purpose built student accommodation schemes under construction and the total number of bed spaces these developments will provide. If possible, could we also have the planning application numbers for each of these schemes?
Please find the relevant information attached.

4. The number of purpose built student accommodation schemes with an extant planning permission but not yet started and the total number of bed spaces these developments could provide. If possible, could we also have the planning application numbers for each of these schemes?
Please find the relevant information attached.

5. The number of planning applications for purpose built student accommodation that have not yet been determined and the total number of bed spaces these schemes could provide. If possible, could we also have the planning application numbers for each of these schemes?
Please find the relevant information attached.
6. The number of student only households in the Castle Ward. If possible, can this be broken down into Class N and Class M properties exempt from paying council tax.
There are 1,206 properties receiving class M exemption in Castle ward, and 4,379 receiving class N exemption.

7. The number of bed spaces in purpose built student accommodation in the Castle Ward (including University owned or nominated bed spaces and bed spaces in private purpose built student accommodation).

Again, the Council does not hold this information.  Therefore this letter acts as a refusal notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act 2000 because, in accordance with section 1.1 of the Act, this information is not held by Leicester City Council.

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance and Risk
Leicester City Council

Legal Services
4th Floor City Hall

115 Charles Street

Leicester  
LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

